
 
June 26, 2020 
 
  
PSK Investments, LLC 
Attn: Mr. Jasdisher Singh Kler 
N61 W14444 Brookside Drive 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 
 
 Subject: SVE System, PSK Investments, Former Mobil Oil 05-H4A/Phillips 66, 9922 West Capital 

Drive, Milwaukee, WI FID: 241136060, BRRTS: 03-41-546764 & 03-41-095653 
 
Dear Mr. Kler: 
 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) has received a request from SCS Engineers dated June 
24, 2020, to turn-off the Soil Vapor Extraction (SVE) system and remove it from your site located at 9922 West 
Capital Drive, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. The DNR cannot approve the shut down and removal of this system at this 
time based on the following: 
 

 On August 12, 2018, the DNR’s letter approved the installation of soil extraction wells and the use of existing 
groundwater monitoring wells on the north side of your property to reduce residual soil contamination and 
improve groundwater quality in this area. 

 The DNR approved costs to run this system for a maximum of six (6) months as proposed in the document 
dated September 2016 titled, “Revised Remedial Action Options Plan and Remedial Design Report PSK 
Investments and Grace Christian Fellowship Properties 9922 & 9900 West Capitol Drive Milwaukee, 
Wisconsin” 

 After shutting the SVE system down for 2-months, the DNR’s approval (August 12, 2018) required 
groundwater testing be conducted to determine whether there has been any significant effect. 

 The SVE system has only been in operation since April 9, 2020, almost three months out of the six-month 
approval to run the system. Based on the SVE system start-up, the system is required to be run until 
October 2020 at which point the system is required to be shut down for 2-quarters and then groundwater 
sampling for effectiveness.  
 

Please review the August 14, 2018 letter from the DNR pertaining to the above. The DNR will consider your request 
for shut down of the system and removal after submittal of a report on this activity. 
 
If you have any question, please call me at 414-263-8644, or email me at: john.hnat@wisconsin.gov 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Project Manager/Hydrogeologist 
Southeast Region Headquarters 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
 
cc: Lee Delcore – DNR Plymouth, email: Lee.Delcore@wisconsin.gov 
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 Keith Gilkey – SCS Engineers, email: KGilkey@scsengineers.com 
 Ray Tierney – SCS Engineers, email: RTierney@scsengineers.com 
 Robert Langdon – SCS Engineers, email: RLangdon@scsengineers.com 
 Thomas A. Cabush – Kasdorf, Lewis & Swietik, S.C., email: TCabush@kasdorf.com 
 David G. Peterson – Reinhart, Boerner, Van Deuren, S.C., email: dgpeterson@reinhartlaw.com 
 Donald P. Gallo – Axley Brynelson, LLP, email: DGallo@axley.com 
 
 


